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MEETING MINUTES 
FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION SUB-COMMITTEE 
Wednesday, August 18, 2021 - 7:30 AM
Held via Microsoft Teams

Present:  Councilmember Russ Trimble, Councilmember Greg Hudson, City Manager Tom Hadden, Finance Director Tim Stiles, Budget Analyst Chris Hamlett, City Attorney Dick Scieszinski, Community and Economic Director Clyde Evans, Human Resources Director Jane Dodge, and Secretary Katie Johnson


Meeting was called to order at 7:30 AM


1.	Creating a Designated Economic Development District

Mr. Evans spoke about the Central Iowa region being the only area of Iowa that is not designated by the U.S. Department of Commerce’s Economic Development Administration as an Economic Development District. The ability to create an EDD has been extended to the Central Iowa area due to the pandemic. The area would qualify for federal funding thru EDA. 

Currently, the process has begun through the MPO in conjunction with the Greater Des Moines Partnership. A non-profit must be created to serve as the operating entity. It is being proposed that the current steering committee act as an interim board of directors to get formed. Mr. Evans is currently on the steering committee. The cost for the city to be included in the designation would be approximately $5000 per year. 

Councilmember Hudson questioned whether the C.A.R.E.S. Act money would be available retroactively. Mr. Evans advised that the money would be available per the EDA statements. 

Councilmembers are supportive of the staff recommendations and placing on a future Council Agenda.


2.	Status of Regulatory Compliance and Property Improvement Programs

Mr. Evans stated that Mayor Gaer was contacted by Wellness Chiropractic about their desire to install a private parking lot for staff and customers behind their building at 421 5th Street.  The City has requirements that the business feels makes it too erroneous to proceed. They are requesting City assistance. Mr. Evans said staff found that some potential options would be through the Regulatory Compliance or Property Improvement fund. Both of those programs would need to be amended to allow the use of funds for the construction of private parking lots. 

The City has received several inquiries from businesses wanting to locate within the district looking for assistance. The programs were put on hold during the pandemic with no additional funds being allocated to the program. In order to restart the programs, Council would need to allocate money from the General Fund. All the existing loans are current in the Property Improvement Fund and $159,000 in loans having been repaid. 

Councilmember Trimble expressed concerns that the program would not cover this assistance as the project would not have a significant effect on the value of the property. He did express support for the parking lot to give additional parking spaces to help the Valley Junction area. Councilmember Trimble suggested allocating $200,000 total towards both programs. He also suggested that the City should only contribute 25% of the cost of parking lots. 

Councilmembers support restarting the programs with amendments and allocating money to those funds. Councilmembers recommend speaking with the property owner and bringing back to a future Finance & Administration sub-committee meeting for further discussion.

3.	Staff Updates

· Mr. Hadden stated that Mr. Rypma is hoping to get projects going in Valley Junction. He currently has a project to include a pizza place with a patio. Staff advised that Council could find a project beneficial and can be considered. Councilmember Trimble suggested presenting it to the committee.

· Mr. Evans stated that Mr. Cutler with the 304 5th Street project is worried that he won’t meet the time frame to finish the project due to supply chain delays. Mr. Cutler is requesting an extension to complete. Both councilmembers are supportive.

· Mr. Evans stated that amendment #12 to the Mills Civic Parkway Urban Renewal Area will be presented to Council. The amendment includes adding 2 Stagecoach projects.

· Mr. Stiles mentioned that at the next meeting BKD will give a summary of the Human Services report.

· Mr. Evans mentioned that the contract and agreement for Teska to do the Valley Junction Master Plan update will be on the agenda for the 7th.


4.	Other Items

Councilmember Trimble inquired if the update to the maternity/paternity leave have been implemented. Ms. Dodge stated that it has taken effect and is currently being used. Mr. Stiles stated that the Water Works plans to implement the same leave. Councilmember Trimble also inquired as to when contracts were up for bargaining. Ms. Dodge stated that they open this fall and the election process will begin in August or September which means bargaining can begin around the beginning of the year. 

Councilmember Trimble followed up to make sure the new FOIA policies are being followed.

Councilmember Hudson questioned whether Mr. Scieszinski had done follow up regarding in person meetings. Mr. Scieszinski stated that these may no longer be virtual because since it is not an advisory committee.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:38 AM.


Respectfully Submitted,
Katie Johnson
Katie Johnson
Recording Secretary
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